
FAIRFIELDS-SYLVAN NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
 
 
Email: fsnaindy@gmail.com 
Website: www.fsnaindy.org  
 
 
 
                                             Minutes of the FSNA Meeting 
                                             John Strange School, 7:00 PM 
                                                     November 20, 2013 
 
 
Directors Present:                                                      Directors Absent: 
Joe Goeller, President                                                  Tom Sturmer, Vice-President 
Kathie Church, Recording Secretary                           Sherry Seiwert, Treasurer 
Ken Ingle, Member Secretary                                      Bill Hazel, Director 
Jim Aelick, Director                                                     Ted Hudnut, Director 
 
 
Call To Order: 
President Joe Goeller called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.  We had 16 residents 
present.  He reminded all present to register for the Marsh gift card drawing. 
 
Guest Speaker:  
IMPD Crime Watch Coordinator, Geraldo Becerra. 
Officer Becerra led a discusion on how to prevent crime in our neighborhood.  Many 
common sense suggestions are: 
-Know your neighbors..this is the biggest crime deterrent. 
-Keep outdoor areas lit. 
-Keep doors and windows locked at all times. 
-Keep shrubbery trimmed . 
-If possible, install an alarm system.  
-Make home seem occupied .  Use light timers. 
-Get Active. Attend Crime Watch & neighborhood meetings 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
No report due to Sherry’s absence. 
 
 
Minutes: 
October minutes on the website. 
 
 
 

mailto:fsnaindy@gmail.com
http://www.fsnaindy.org/


OLD BUSINESS: 
 
 Fire Hydrants Painting: 
A third attempt to paint was foiled by the weather.  To date 21 hydrants are done-50% of 
the goal. The project will be completed in the spring.  Joe received a round of applause 
for his hard work. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Drainage-Problem Mapping Survey: 
Tom Sturmer was not present. 
 
Marsh Drawing: 
The winner was Charlene Arnolt. 
 
Adjourn: 
Joe adjourned the meeting at 8:25.  
 
Next Meeting: 
Our next meeting will be Wednesday, January 15. 


